
March 2022

We apologize for this late and brief prayer letter. By now however you may have heard that our youngest, Judah, 
has been hospitalized. We are sending this prayer letter out to let you know that firstly, we have not forgotten 
about you and our obligation to keep you updated on our ministry and secondly, to ask for your prayers for 
Judah. 

Last week (March 6th) Judah became ill with what we initially believed to be a run-of-the-mill stomach bug. 
Elliott, Clay and I (Emily) also became ill, but quickly recovered within 24-48 hours. Judah, however, continued 
to seem ill. On Saturday, March 12th Judah seemed to become more ill and went downhill from there. To make a 
long story short, he deteriorated and we ended up being admitted to Nationwide Children’s in Columbus in the 
early hours of the morning of Thursday March 17th. 

Some testing revealed Judah has Salmonella, two types of E.Coli, Norovirus and Adenovirus. They believe the 
Salmonella is the cause of the majority of his symptoms. He is ill, but expected to recover and we are confident 
that he is in the best place he can be. 

Please be in prayer for Judah, the doctors and nurses here, and our family. We thank you for the way you love 
and support our family. 
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Yours in Christ,


